
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY 
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

 
 

MEETING DATE:    Monday, August 15, 2011 
 

SUBJECT:   Reallocation of State Funded School Health Nurses.  
 
PRESENTER:  Tom Bridges. Public Health Director 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  Yes: 1.Division of Public Health Agreement Addendum FY 11-12 
 
SUMMARY OF REQUEST:   
 
The Henderson County Department of Public Health currently has nine (9) School Health 
Nurses, eight (8) of which are county funded and one state funded.  The school health nurses 
provided state and federal mandated student and staff services to include facilitating students 
with chronic disease problems.  For the student with a chronic disease, an individualized health 
care plan is required to be developed in conjunction with each student’s physician, the parents 
and school staff, followed by on-going monitoring.  One in five students (or 21% of the student 
population) in Henderson County have at least one diagnosed chronic health condition. 
 
The attached FY12 Consolidated Agreement with NC DHHS reallocates two (2) state funded 
school health nurses to the Henderson County Department of Public Health.  This $ 100,000 
funding affirms our retention of one state funded school health nurse position we presently have 
had for several years and offers us additional funds for another school nurse position as the result 
of a redistribution of school nurses around the state.  Fifty thousand ($50,000) is provided for 
each 10 month school nurse, however an additional $ 10,000 will be needed to completely fund 
the new position.  That additional fund can be met through a reorganization of nursing positions 
currently taking place at the Henderson County Department of Public Health, so there will be 
sufficient funds to cover this amount.  Henderson County has for many years had a higher 
student to nurse ratio than most other counties in North Carolina with Henderson at 99th out of 
115 school districts with the highest ratio.  A high ratio places a greater burden on each of our 
nurses to meet specific health program mandates for our schools.  Adding a new 10 month 
school nurse position will greatly assist our efforts and at the same time reduce potential liability 
due to the high number of students served.   
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 
 
The Board is requested to approve the FY12 Consolidated Agreement reallocation and 
authorize hiring an additional school health nurse to fill a 10 month project position. 
 
Suggested Motion: I move that the state funds for the school health nurse reallocation be 
approved and that an additional school health nurse project position be created and filled. 
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